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HOMEWORK AND STUDY 

 
New Homework in State Schools Policy 

The Queensland Government has released a Homework in State Schools policy that sets out 
guidelines for homework, including the amount of time students should spend on homework each week. 

The following is to operate as a guide in determining the amount of set homework that students might 
be expected to undertake. It is of course open to parents to consult with a student’s teacher about 
additional materials or practice exercises with which parents can assist their children at home. 
 
In the Early Phase of Learning (Prep to Year 3) many activities at home or in play can assist children to 
develop literacy, numeracy and problem-solving skills. 
 
Homework tasks may include: 
 

� daily reading to, with, and by parents/caregivers or other family members 
� linking concepts with familiar activities such as shopping, preparation of food, local environment 

and family outings 
� conversations about what is happening at school 
� preparation for oral presentations 
� opportunities to write for meaningful purposes. 

 
In the Prep Year, generally students will not be set homework. 
In Years 1, 2 and 3, set homework could be up to but generally not more than 1 hour per week. 
 
In the Middle Phase (Year 4 to Year 9) some homework can be completed daily or over a weekly or 
fortnightly period and may: 
 

� include daily independent reading 
� be coordinated across different subject areas 
� include extension of class work, projects and research. 

 
Homework in Year 4 and Year 5 could be up to but generally not more than 2-3 hours per week. 
 
Homework in Year 6 and Year 7 could be up to but generally not more than 3-4 hours per week. 
 
In Year 8 and Year 9 students should be given more responsibility for their own learning. They can be 
required to engage in independent learning to complement work undertaken in class. 
Homework in Year 8 and Year 9 could be up to but generally not more than 5 hours per week. 
 
In the Senior Phase (Years 10, 11 and 12) the amount of time devoted to homework and independent 
study will vary according to the student’s learning needs and individual program of learning, determined 
through their Senior Education and Training (SET) Plan. 
 
While teachers may provide students with additional work relevant to their learning which the student 
may undertake at home, young people during this phase should generally be independent learners 
exercising their own judgement as to the out-of-hours time they devote to their studies. Of course, care 
should be taken to ensure that a balance is maintained between the various demands of study, 
sporting, recreational, cultural or part-time employment activities. 
 
 
 
 
 


